RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

December 27, 2022

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees and fiscal officer (FO)were present.

<u>Visitors:</u> Jenny Wells, Carolyn Carnes, Kevin Black, Keith Smith, Don Watkins, Bob Daniels, Tim May, BJ Cottrill, Jack Ward, Shannon Duval

<u>Guest Speaker:</u> Jenny Wells, new Licking County Prosecutor was present to introduce herself and our legal representative, Carolyn Carnes.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount, \$11,259.14 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

6598	Rubber Safe Playgrounds, LLC	\$2,000.00
6599	BEN HUPP	\$450.00
6600	JENNIE DUVAL	\$450.00
6601	STUART MACK	\$331.22
6602	Daniel VanBuren	\$225.00
6603	Englefield Oil Co.	\$278.53
6604	ZEMBA BROS, INC	\$130.00
6605	Lowes Companies,Inc.	\$119.84
6606	Pleasant Valley Limestone	\$249.90
6607	NAPA Auto Parts	\$311.24
6608	BRIAN JAMES COTTRILL	\$953.77
6609	JENNIE DUVAL	\$1,246.38
6610	JOHN E HOFFER	\$712.24
6611	BENJAMIN C HUPP	\$890.56
6612	STUART MACK	\$722.23
6613	DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN	\$888.39
6614	JACK WARD	\$308.44
6615	DONALD W WATKINS	\$991.40
		\$11,259.14

Safety: New pick up truck is due for an oil change. We received a deliver of salt.

<u>Fire Company-</u> All departments agreed to the new contract. Asst. prosecutor suggested each department assign their own prevention officer. Trustee Hupp made a motion to accept and sign new fire contracts. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. All in favor.

Zoning -Zoning inspector Jack Ward reported he will be receiving an application for a variance for the company that would like to build the liquor storage buildings.

Unfinished - Roofer still has not done the roof.

Still waiting on engineer's office to survey new property.

Organizational meeting scheduled for January 3rd at 7pm

Change January regular meeting to Monday the 30th instead of Tuesday the 31.

<u>Public comment:</u> Keith Smith, resident from Sand Hollow RD asked about the process of getting a culvert for his driveway.

Kevin Black, resident from Mt. Hope Rd, asked if a permit is required to add a lean-to to his barn for ag use. There is no permit fee required for ag.

Trustee Hupp made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Trustee Mack seconded the motion. With

Business complete, the board adjourned at 7:50pm

Ben-Hupp-President

Daniel VanBuren- Trustee

Stuart Mack-Vice President

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer